Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Miner Elementary School

February 12, 2009
Minutes

The meeting was convened at 7:07 PM.
Present:  Commissioners Alberti, Beatty, Fengler, Holmes, Mack, Marshall, Schultheiss 
1. Agenda
Motion: Ms. Beatty moved/Mr. Fengler seconded a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  The motion passed without objection.
2. Minutes

The minutes were accepted as presented.
3. Community Comment
A resident spoke about the extensive crime around a four-unit building he has purchased on 19th Street and asked for help.  It was suggested that he speak with his SMD Commissioner.
Heather Schoell announced that a partnership had been formed between Maury School and CHAMPS to provide tutoring and other programs, and she solicited volunteers.
4. Officers’ Reports
Chair
Mr. Fengler announced that Kelvin Robinson was the new ANC Commissioner for SMD 08, but that because he had not yet been sworn in, he would not be seated until the March meeting.
Treasurer
Mr. Alberti presented the Treasurer’s Report.  The opening balance of the checking account was $24, 171.29.  The savings account had an opening balance of $4,189.30, and there was an interest payment of $1.06, leaving a balance of $4,190.36.  The following disbursements were approved: $10.31 to Nick Alberti to replenish petty cash (Check #1402); $127.50 to Roberta Weiner for transcribing minutes (Check #1403); $25.00 to the ANC Security Fund (Check #1404); and  $345.60  to FedEx/Kinkos (Dec 08) (Check #1405).  The closing balance was $23,662.88.  Motion: Mr. Alberti moved/Mr. Holmes seconded a motion to approve the disbursements in the January Treasurer’s Report.  They were accepted without objection.  The report was adopted without objection.
Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Alberti seconded a motion that $600 be approved for copying for ANC materials, and that up to $60 be approved for copying for each Committee’s materials and each SMD’s materials for the next month.  The motion was adopted without objection.
Motion: Mr. Alberti moved/Mr. Holmes seconded a motion to approve the Quarterly Report for the 1st Quarter of FY 09.  The motion passed without objection.
5. Single Member District Reports
Mr. Alberti reported that he received a notice from the Public Charter School Board on a meeting at which communication with the community would be discussed.  The meeting notice was mailed five days before the meeting, and received three days prior to the date.
Mr. Holmes reported that the Fired Department has resurveyed the fire hydrants in his SMD and they are now working.
Mr. Fengler reported that the police and fire buildings development will come before the City Council within the next week.  He also said he would like to thank Drew Ronneberg for analyzing the H Street Connection project, and said he is excited that there is a good plan.  He reported that he is still struggling with the street on the west side of the Sherwood Rec Center because it is not zoned for RRP.
Mr. Schultheiss reported that the ANC has won the case at Public Space with the gas station at Maryland Avenue and 14th Street.  The owners are redesigning the property.  He thanked Rich Luna’s firm as a great support to the ANC in the matter.
 5. Committees
Alcoholic Beverage and Licensing
Motion: Ms. Beatty moved/Mr. Fengler seconded a motion to accept the Committee’s recommendation for its Goals for 2009.  The goals were adopted without objection.
The report of the Alcoholic Beverage and Licensing Committee was accepted without objection.
Economic Development and Zoning
Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Holmes seconded a motion to accept the nominations of Patricia Schaub and Jonathan Schradar to be members of the ED&Z Committee.  The motion passed without objection.
Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Holmes seconded a motion to accept the Committee’s recommendation for it Goals for 2009.  The goals were adopted without objection.
1381 F Street NE
The is a request for support of a BZA application for a special exception for the construction of a partial third story addition to a property at 1381 F Street NE. The hearing is on March 17th.  The roof-top addition would be for a third bedroom and will be designed to not cast a shadow on her or her neighbors’ yards.  Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Holmes seconded a motion that the ANC accept the Committee’s recommendation to send a letter of support to BZA for the project.  The applicant will seek letters of support from her immediate neighbors.  The motion passed without objection.

246 10th Street NE
This is a request for support of a request to the Zoning Administrator to permit a 10% deviation in the requirement for the rear yard setback.  The owner, who is renovating this row house, would like to build a rear addition that will limit the rear yard to 18 feet, while zoning regulations require a rear yard setback of 20 feet.  The neighboring houses already have additions.  Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Alberti seconded a motion to approve the Committee’s recommendation to send a letter of support to the Zoning Administrator for the deviation in the zoning regulations.  Mr. Alberti said that this renovation removes a vacant property from the rolls and makes an improvement to the neighborhood.  The motion passed without objection.
H Street NE Zoning Overlay Text Amendment
Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Alberti seconded a motion to accept the Committee’s recommendation to request that the ANC ask Rich Luna to write and file a text amendment to include all lots between 13th and 14th Street on Maryland Avenue within the H Street Zoning overlay.
The affected properties include four lots and the proposed gas station.  According to Mr. Ronneberg the change would mean that the Maryland Ave. properties would get the benefits of the overlay, including matter-of-right bonuses, and would be subject to its requirements.  Mr. Fengler, noting that a change would also involve ANC 6A, proposed that the change specifically only include properties within 6A.  The motion passed without objection.

Letter to DCRA on Training Inspectors
Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Holmes seconded a motion to accept the Committee’s recommendation to send a letter to DCRA requesting that they train their inspectors to not permit electric service on public space.  The motion passed without objection.
The report of the ED&Z Committee was accepted without objection.

Community Outreach
Updating ANC Flyer
Elizabeth Nelson reported that the ANC 6A flyer will have to be updated, and said a final draft would be presented to the ANC at its March meeting.

Updating List of Locations for Posting Agendas
Ms. Nelson requested that the Commissioners provide an updated list of locations where agendas will be posted in advance of monthly meetings

Grant for H Street Building Survey
This is a request that a $4000 grant to the Capitol Hill Restoration Society to partially fund a survey of buildings on H Street be transferred to the Stanton Park Neighborhood Association.  This is being done with the approval of both organizations. Drury Tallent was present as a representative of the Stanton Park Neighborhood Association.  Motion: Mr. Alberti moved/Mr. Holmes seconded a motion to accept the request of the Community Outreach Committee to approve funding for the grant application of the Stanton Park Neighborhood Association to assume the responsibility of administering the H Street survey.  And, if this grant request is approved, to accept the request of the Capitol Hill Restoration Society to withdraw funding for their grant proposal.  The motion passed without objection.
The report of the Community Outreach Committee was accepted without objection.
Transportation and Public Space
National Marathon
Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Ms. Beatty seconded a motion to approve the Committee’s recommendation to send a letter to Emergency Management supporting the 2009 National Marathon.  Mr. Holmes said that he would be in opposition to the motion because his constituents are trapped in their houses for the duration of the race, and the police wouldn’t allow people to cross East Capitol Street despite the fact there was no traffic.  Mr. Alberti said he had opposed Bike DC, but the National Marathon people made concessions last year, and the group had worked with the ANC.  He said he was willing to live with the inconvenience.  Ms. Beatty said she was in favor of the race.  The motion passed 5-1, with Mr. Holmes in opposition.
No Parking Signs at 15th Street and Tennessee Ave. NE
Motion:  Mr. Fengler moved/Mr.  Holmes seconded a motion to recommend that the ANC accept the Committee’s recommendation to send a letter to DDOT asking for follow-up on requests by Lance Brown to install No Parking signs at the corner of 15th Street and Tennessee Avenue NE.  The motion passed without objection.
Traffic Study for H Street Connection 
 Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Holmes seconded a motion that the ANC accept the Committee’s recommendation to send a letter to the Rappaport Company, the developers of the H Street Connection sit, asking for a/a transportation impact study for the surrounding area, particularly 8th and 10th Streets, given the current design which does not include property access to/from H Street, and b/a consideration of alternative configurations, including one with property access to/from H Street.

Mr. Fengler said that he does not want to create a whipsaw between the Transportation and Development Committees.  Cody Rice suggested that the Transportation Committee hold off until the ED&Z Committee make its recommendations, and send a single letter to Rappaport.  Mr. Alberti said he is fine with asking for a transportation study, but not for “alternative configurations” and the resolution should be divided into two parts.  Mr. Holmes also suggested deleting point b of the resolution.  Mr. Fengler said that while he will be perfectly happy having Mr. Rappaport go to both Committees, he feels that the ANC should speak with one voice.  He said he would prefer to not adopt the resolution and wait until the process is further along.  Mr. Alberti said he is in favor of getting information on traffic.  Motion to amend:  Mr. Holmes moved/ Mr. Alberti seconded a motion to delete everything after “and b/” in the existing resolution.  The amendment passed without objection.  The original motion, as amended, passed without objection.
The report of the Transportation and Public Space Committee was accepted without objection.
 6. New Business
Elimination of Public Safety Committee
Motion: Mr. Holmes moved/Ms. Beatty seconded a motion to postpone discussion of the elimination of the Public Safety Committee until next month.  Ms. Beatty said that the new Commissioner may be interested in doing something about it, and she agrees that it has value.  Mr. Robinson said that, indeed, he is interested.  Mr. Fengler said that he wants to make certain it is not duplicating the work of PSA 102 or 103 in any way.  Mr. Holmes said he would withdraw his motion.

Resolution on Ward 6 Single Sales Moratorium
Ms. Beatty reported that an ABC hearing is scheduled for March 4th on whether the sale of two or more sales of half pints, breaking manufacturers packaging, can be allowed.  She was asked to make an appearance at the hearing.

Mr. Alberti said that the purpose of the hearing was to ask the ABC for an interpretation of the law, on the issue of sales of more than one half pint.  The liquor industry, in support of that interpretation is, he said, very much in evidence on the issue.  Ms. Beatty said that the language of the legislation is a problem, that 200 ml. is less than a half pint.  She also said that the ANC can stay out of the issue all together.  Ms. Mack said that it was a blind decision to include half pints in the law.  Mr. Fengler said that he welcomed that ban on half pints, and is comfortable with banning half pints.  Mr. Alberti asked wither was a logical extension to the proposed suggestion to 22 oz. cans of malt liquor, and it is not a decided issue.

A local liquor store owner said he may not survive without the sale of half pints.  Ms. Beatty said she has received three letters requesting waivers to the moratorium.  Mr. Alberti said that it’s necessary for the ANC to express its views on the issue of interpretation.  Mr. Fengler said he is not sympathetic to a store that has a preponderance of sales in half pints, and the ANC should weigh in.  Mr. Marshall said that the price issue is causing problems, and that the problem is with cheap bottles, not expensive ones.  Ms Beatty said that while the moratorium may be right for H Street, it may not be right for the whole ward.  Mr. Schultheiss said that the initial ban has produced improvements on H Street, and you can see the difference on Bladensburg Rd., where there has been a big increase in street activity.
Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Schultheiss seconded a motion to send a letter to ABRA reaffirming ANC support for the ban on the sale of half pints, irrespective of packaging, in the Ward 6 moratorium on single sales.  The motion failed 3-3, with Mr. Alberti not voting.

Motion: Ms. Beatty moved/Ms. Mack seconded a motion to not send a resolution to ABRA on this matter.  The motion failed 2-4, with Mr. Alberti not voting.

Mr. Marshall said that the ANC should not start watering down the moratorium, and Mr. Fengler added that ANC 6A needed to lead by example.

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Schultheiss seconded a motion to send a letter to ABRA reaffirming ANC 6A’s support for the ban on half pints in the Ward 6 moratorium on single sales.  The motion passed 4-1-2.  Mr. Alberti did not vote.
Appointment of ANC 6D08 Commissioner
Motion:  Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Alberti seconded a motion to send a letter to the Board of Elections appointing Kelvin Robinson to serve as Commissioner for ANC 6D08.  The motion passed without objection.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:55 p.m.
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